Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, April 2, 2024

The Huntingdon Borough Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Joseph Thompson, James Grissinger, Tim Furlong, and Susan Reed.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman David Fortson called the Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting to order at 5:00 PM.
Chairman David Fortson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
James Grissinger said he was there to see if the borough would donate Unit #31 to the Huntingdon Regional Fire & Rescue, that they want to start a duty officers.
It was mentioned that there are issues with Unit #51.
Chairman David Fortson asked the council members present, what their wishes were.
The committee agreed to donate Unit #31 to the Huntingdon Regional Fire & Rescue for them to start a duty officer.
Chairman David Fortson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report on at this time.
Chairman David Fortson called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said that he and Chris Stevens met with Pam Grugan, and she would like to add 12 more hanging baskets, where they can be placed on 4th Street and Penn Street.
Councilman Terry Green asked if we are going to hire someone to replace Danny Peightal when he retires.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said if we hire someone are they going to do the same thing as Danny or are we going to just hire a cleaning service.
Chairman David Fortson called on old business.
Chairman David Fortson said that he wants to see everything removed from the skate park immediately, that it is unsafe, and someone will get hurt.  David said that he had a person from American Ramp Company come in and he looked at the skate park and said you cannot repair or replace these since the place the borough got these from is out of business.
Chairman David Fortson asked the council members present, what their wishes were.
The committee agreed to have everything removed from the skate park as it is unsafe.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell said that we can propose to get something in that is portable.
Mayor Thomas Yoder said the Huntingdon County Foundation might want to help with this project.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that he would like to wait until after the Borough Council meeting to remove everything.
Councilman Terry Green asked if the area needs repaved?
Borough Manager Chris Stevens suggested that we use concrete.
Chairman David Fortson said that we need to inform everyone of this, and that it will be temporary, and donations will be accepted.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens told David Fortson to call and get a rough draft for portable equipment.
Chairman David Fortson said the Boy Scouts have cleaned up the park.
Chairman David Fortson said that Marsha Kyper has a group that will be cleaning up the park also.
Chairman David Fortson called on new business.
Chairman David Fortson said that Gateway Garden will be planting flowers on May 23rd, and they will be cleaning up the area in April.
President James Bair said there are roads in the cemetery that need repaired or patch.
Mayor Thomas Yoder asked where do we stand with Kish Bank on the Cemetery.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we are waiting for final paperwork from them.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Parks, Recreation & Public Property Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:31 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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